50 Homes, £1675 For Hall

is at the wairoa nospital, hawke's Bay. | was Mr. A. Ingleberger.

In time to receive the Government's the hall will be built by voluntary subsidy residents of Bird, Ohura and labour with some technical help. The target was £1,500, but the very fine! community spirit of an area containing only just over 50 homes exceeded this sum before the end of June.

of

e

The hall, which will be the first one the district has ever had, is to be built on Skinner Road, and a site for it has already been found. Social events and r meetings were previously held in the - Bird Road school, which was, however,

not suitable. The secretary of the memorial hall committeee, Mr. H. A. L. Hann, said

Skinner Roals, Stratford, raised £1,675! "It will take us a year or more to for their district war memorial hall, get the hall built, but we intend to make a start soon and push ahead as

fast as we can," Mr. Hann said. Most of the money was received from direct donations.

Home And School Association's First Meeting At Kapuni

There were 36 parents present at the inaugural meeting of the Kapuni Home and School Association, this support be-